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The University ofGeorgia
-----------------® 

College of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences 
Office of the Dean and Director 

March 20, 2012 

Provost Jere Morehead
 
Sr. VP for Academic Affairs and Provost
 
206 Administration Bldg.
 

Dear Provost Morehead, 

This is to confirm my commitment and suppOli of the establishment of the College of 
Engineering. I understand that this will require the transfer of our Department of Biological and 
Agricultural Engineering to the new College. The college of Agricultural and Environmental 
Sciences created this department some years ago. It has been a very successful department from 
both a teaching and research perspective. However, I clearly understand the rationale for the 
creation of a College of Engineering at the University of Georgia. In view of that, I support and 
encourage the University to move to create such a College. We look forward to maintaining 
close ties and collaborating with the new College. 

I recognize that there was some limited opposition to the proposal from several Extension faculty 
members whose ties are more closely related to the College of Agricultural and Environmental 
Sciences than the new College. I will work carefully with those affected faculty members to 
determine satisfactory departmental reassignments that will ensure their continued productivity 
and support by CAES following the establishment of the new College. 

I support the establishment of the College of Engineering. 

Sincerely, 

Q0~{;. 
~. Scott Angle 

Dean and Director 

JSA/alc 

cc: Dale Threadgill 

101 Conner Hall • Athens, Georgia 30602-7501
 
Telephone 706-542-3924 • Fax 706-542-0803 • caesdean@uga.edu
 

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Institution
 







                               

March 24, 2012 

Provost Jere Morehead 

Office of the Provost 

UGA Administration Building 

Athens, Georgia 30602 

 

Dear Provost Morehead: 

 

 I write to support the proposal for a College of Engineering at the University of Georgia. Since 

1998, the growth of Engineering education has continuously increased through the Department of 

Biological and Agricultural Engineering and the Faculty of Engineering. With the recent expansion of 

degree programs in engineering, UGA should agressively seize the opportunity to develop a College of 

Engineering. 

 

 As one who has the privilege of developing a new medical campus in partnership with the 

University of Georgia, it is already evident to me that recruitment of outstanding research faculty is 

impeded without the status of an independent College. Additionally, student choice of institution is also 

effected. A College of Engineering will not only facilitate recruitment of outstanding Georgians 

interested in pursuing a career in engineering within a broad university experience, it will open 

opportunities for recruitment of additional faculty with expertise in education and research who seek 

the same environment. The expertise of modern engineers has become an essential component in 

interdisciplinary research and the multidisciplinary environment of UGA with its sixteen colleges and the 

Medical Partnership creates the perfect setting for both futuristic student education and research with a 

goal of serving the citizens of the State of Georgia. 

 

 Therefore, I enthusiastically support the proposal to move forward in the development of a 

College of Engineering. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Barbara  L. Schuster, M.D. 









Athens, Georgia  30602-2152 

Telephone: 706.542.2686  •  Fax: 706.542.8356  •  http://www.warnell.uga.edu 

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Institution  

 

 
Daniel B. Warnell School of Forestry and Natural Resources 

Office of the Dean 

 

 

         March 27, 2012 

 

 

 

Professor Jere Morehead 

Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost 

201 Administration Building 

The University of Georgia 

Athens, Georgia 30602 

Via E-mail 

 

 

 

Dear Provost Morehead, 

 

 This letter is to provide support for the proposed Engineering College curriculum and the 

creation of the College of Engineering.  Warnell Faculty look forward to working with the 

College of Engineering in a number of critical areas related to forestry and natural resources.  

Our programs in water and soil, forest operations, and biometric and operations research will 

benefit dramatically from increased collaboration with the new unit.  Please let me know what 

we can do to make this transition easier for the University and the Engineering College as we 

move forward.    

 

 

 

       Best Regards, 

 
       Mike Clutter, Dean 

       Warnell School    

 

 

cc: Dr. Dale Threadgill, Agricultural and Biological Engineering 

 



 
 

College of Education 
Office of the Dean 

 
March 26, 2012 
 
Provost Jere Morehead 
Administration Building 
The University of Georgia 
Athens, GA  30602 
 

Re: Engineering 
 
Dear Provost Morehead, 
 
 Faculty members and administrators from the College of Education have been integrally 
involved with the Faculty of Engineering for many years.  We have several engineers among our 
faculty members, including faculty in the department of Workforce Education, and they have 
been highly engaged with faculty from the Faculty of Engineering.  Examples of our engagement 
include adjunct appointments across the two disciplines, leadership of College of Education 
faculty members working with Faculty of Engineering members developing early career STEM 
learning experiences for high school students around the state, and joint projects of research and 
teaching.  I have had the opportunity of meeting with the Advisory Board of the Faculty of 
Engineering for the past three years and have enjoyed the experience of meeting the engineering 
and business leaders who comprise the Advisory Board. 
 
 As the engineering discipline develops in the state, it is critical that we move from a 
Faculty of Engineering to establish a College of Engineering and that we then provide the support 
and leadership necessary for the new college to become an equal with the others on campus.  To 
this end, I am very supportive of the efforts of Dale Threadgill and the faculty of the Faculty of 
Engineering as they take the steps necessary to be a fully functioning college.  I believe this will 
be highly beneficial to the future students of our state, but will also be a very positive 
collaborative opportunity for many of our existing colleges.  I am confident the College of 
Education will continue to have ongoing interdisciplinary work events as we promote the STEM 
majors on our campus. 
 
 If you have any questions or need any additional information, please feel free to contact 
me. 
 
     Warm regards, 
 

      
     Arthur M. Horne, Ph.D. 
     Dean and Distinguished Research Professor 









School of Social Work 
Office of the Dean 

 

 
Tucker Hall • Athens, Georgia 30602-7016 • Telephone (706) 542-5424 • Fax (706) 542-3845 

An Equal Opportunity /Affirmative Action Institution 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
April 2, 2012 
 
 
 
Provost Jere W. Morehead 
Senior Vice President of Academic Affairs and Provost 
Administration Building 
University of Georgia  
Athens, Georgia  30602  
 
Dear Provost Morehead: 
 
It is a real pleasure to convey my full support for the establishment of a College of Engineering 
at the University of Georgia.  I have thoroughly reviewed the proposal for the College of 
Engineering, dated March 3, 2012.  I wholeheartedly endorse the objective to provide uniformly 
high academic quality education in all its engineering degree programs and achieve national 
stature through strategically adaptive research and outreach programs; and therefore be uniquely 
responsive to the increasingly complex needs of our state and society at large.   
 
The goal related to cultivating an environment to prepare future leaders which is particularly 
appealing to women and other underrepresented communities by integrating the humanities, 
sciences and engineering is inextricably linked with the strategic priorities of the School of 
Social Work.  Social Work and Faculty of Engineering colleagues are currently engaged in 
collaborative efforts that emphasize creating transdisciplinary experiential learning opportunities 
focused on educating reflective practitioners for sustainable, community-driven practice in a 
global society.  The School of Social Work looks forward to building on this partnership and 
expanding interdisciplinary collaborations. 
 
I enthusiastically endorse the proposal and look forward to the many benefits that our University 
community will reap.  
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Maurice Daniels 
Dean and Professor 
 



 
 

College of Family & Consumer Sciences 
Office of the Dean  

An Equal Opportunity/Affirmative Action Institution 

Linda Kirk Fox 
Dean 

224 Dawson Hall 
Athens, Georgia  30602-3622 
Telephone (706) 542-4879 
Facsimile  (706) 542-4862 
Web page  www.fcs.uga.edu 
  

 

April 2, 2012 

 

 

Dale Threadgill 

Director, Faculty of Engineering 

University of Georgia 

 

 

Dear  Dr. Threadgill, 

 

The College of Family and Consumer Sciences (FACS) at the University of Georgia is pleased to 

support the proposed College of Engineering at UGA. 

 

Textile science faculty in FACS collaborate with industry and governmental partners and 

organizations in research endeavors. As the textile industry has changed, so too has the FACS textile 

science program, with increasing emphasis on research in nanotechnology, medical and protective 

textiles, and sustainability. Collaborations among faculty exist in engineering, chemistry, 

biochemistry, and physics and the nanotechnology center with the potential to develop a materials 

science program. FACS Textile Science program with its well-developed connections to industry 

can be strong collaborative partners with the newly formed College of Engineering at UGA.  

 

On behalf of the faculty and graduate students in my college, we look forward to a strong future 

working together to benefit the students and the industries of the state of Georgia and the region. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact me for additional information, lkfox@uga.edu.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Linda Kirk Fox, Ph.D. 

Dean 
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School ofPublic and International Affairs
Office of the Dean

March 28, 2OI2

Jere W. Morehead
Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs and Provost
The University of Georgia
203 Administration Building
CAMPUS

Dear Provost Morehead:

The purpose of this letter is to indicate my support for the proposed
College of Engineering at the University of Georgia. Earlier this week our
colleague Dale Threadgill, Director of the Faculty of Engineering, contacted me
regarding this matter. He was kind enough to share with me the College of
Engineering proposal. After reviewing the proposal, I am pleased to lend my
support to this initiative.

In recent years the Faculty of Engineering has developed a wide variety of
engineering degree programs that will form the academic base of the College.
The next logical step in the development of Engineering education and research
at the University of Georgia is the establishment of a College of Engineering.

A College of Engineering on our campus will partially alleviate the now
unmet need for well trained engineers in our state and will contribute to
Georgia's economic growth and development. Increased extramural funding for
engineering research will benefit both the University of Georgia as well as the
people of the State of Georgia. For these reasons, I am pleased to lend my
support for this proposal.

Sincerely,

Thomas P. Lauth
Dean

cc: E. Dale Threadgill

Candler Hall . Athens, Georgia 30602-1492 . Telephone 706-542-2059 . Fax 706-583-0095
An Equal Opporruniqy'Mirmative Action Institution



Franklin Collcge of futs and Scicnces
O.ffie e of the Dzan

March 27,2012

E. Dale Threadgi l l ,  PhD, P.E.
Director,  Faculty of Engineering and
Head, Department of Biological  and Agricul tural  Engineering
101 Driftmier Engineering Center
University of Georgia
Athens, Georgia 30602

Dear Dale,

I am pleased to write in support of the proposal to create a College of Engineering at the University of
Georgia. The proposed Col lege wi l l  provide a base for consol idat ion of engineering programs at UGA,
facilitate development of new interests in engineering and interdisqiplinary interests, and educate
students to meet increasing demands in the state for individuals with engineering expert ise.

Cordial ly,

/ar( l'TLL'

Th.U"t";il"f c*tgrt

Old Coflege . Arhens, Georgia 30602-1732
fui Equal Opportun iry/Affi rnradve Action I nstirution

Hugh Ruppersburg
In te r im Dean




